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Housing Starts:  Weather Hampers February Activity
Bottom Line:  After hitting a 14+ year high in December, housing starts fell for the
second month in a row in February.  Unusually frigid weather slowed starts in the
Northeast, Midwest, and the South.  Sales in the West, the only area of the country
that saw relatively normal weather in February, were sharply higher, back near
record levels.  Looking through tremendous volatility at the national level, the trend in
housing is still higher.  Besides the weather-related delays, permitting is
likely hampering activity in some regions as buildable, permitted lots become more
scarce.  Moreover, builders are likely concerned about the rise in mortgage rates.
Permits were lower as builders were likely taking a wait-and-see approach after the
weather delays and rate increases.   Finally, multifamily starts were lower in
February and remained mixed on a trend basis as households continued to demand
less dense, single-family homes.   Overall, the housing trend is still strong and
beyond a bit of slowness in the first quarter due to the weather, should continue to
provide a source of strength in the economic recovery.



Housing Starts FELL by 10.3% in February to 1421k, compared with market
expectations for a decline to 1560k.  Meanwhile, the prior month was revised slightly
higher from 1,580k to 1,584k.  Housing starts are now 9.3% BELOW their year ago
level.  However, they are still a sharp 37.5% BELOW their January 2006 peak.      
                             
Single-Family Housing Starts FELL by 8.5% to 1040k. Single-family housing starts
are 0.6% ABOVE their year-ago level.



Multifamily Housing Starts FELL by 15.0% to 381k. Multifamily starts are now
28.5% BELOW their year-ago level.     
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